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June/July 2023 
Dear friends and fellowlaborers, 
  The last two months have been full of 

fruit. It is a joy to report that our cup is running 

over.                      Salvations!  
   One of the greatest joys I have had in the 

last two months is seeing a young man named 

Darvin whom we have known for the last five 

years come to the altar and admit that he had 

been pretending to be a Christian. He told me he 

needed to be saved and began confessing his sin 

to Jesus. Tears streamed down his face as he 

confessed sin after sin and begged God’s 

forgiveness.  

Three of our other teenage boys; Capi, 

Anderson, and Engel also came forward this last 

month and were saved! I wish you could be here 

to hear the prayers of these little ones as they ask 

Jesus for forgiveness and salvation.  

Baptisms! 
On July 2nd we had we got the pool ready 

and  Pastor Carlos and 

I baptized 8 people. 

Baptism is often the 

most complicated 

issue we deal with, as 

we work in a 

predominantly 

Catholic country. We 

praise God for these 8 

victories!  

Youth Camps 
One part of our ministry here is helping 

host and facilitate youth camps. In June and July 

we had the privilege of hosting three youth 

camps. It is a lot of work but also a lot of fun. 

Between the three camps we had more then 100 

teenagers here in Jarabacoa. We had the privilege 

of getting to witness three young people from 

Iglesia Bautista El Faro accept Christ as their 

Savior. I also had the privilege of being able to 

preach to the youth group of Iglesia Bautista La 

Gracia about the Faithfulness of Christ during 

their camp.                  VBS 

Well it is summer and you all know what 

that means. It is VBS time! This year Teah and 

Melina Lane headed up the “Adventures with 

Camels” VBS. 

We had 39 

children 

between ages 

4-11. It was 

great to see a 

bunch of the young adults of the church step up 

and help with all the different aspects that go 

along with VBS.       

Medical Team 
At the end of June, we had the 

opportunity to host a medical clinic at Iglesia 

Bautista Agua Viva in coordination with Mission of 

Hope. Mission of Hope provided the medical team 

and medicine and we provided the facility and the 

patients. In two 

days, we were 

able to triage 

and treat 246 

church 

members and 

people from 

the 

surrounding 

community for everything from Diabetes, High 

Blood Pressure, and Dehydration to Abcesses and 

Internal Infections. We praise the Great Physician 

for those who received treatment for their 

infirmities.   
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